Rusper Primary School Newsletter 25.9.25

FORPS Easy Fundraising

We're excited to let you know about easyfundraising, a simple and free way to raise funds for our school while you shop online. By signing up and choosing our school as your cause, every time you make a purchase with thousands of popular retailers, a small donation is made to our school—at no extra cost to you. It's an effortless way to support our children's education and help us provide even more resources and opportunities for our pupils. To get started, just visit www.easyfundraising.org.uk, click "Sign Up," and search for our school's name as your cause. Once registered, simply start your online shopping through the easyfundraising website or app, and donations will be made automatically. Every little bit adds up, so please consider joining easyfundraising and encouraging friends and family to do the same!

Amazon Wish List

We're thrilled to share our **RPS Amazon Wish List**, a simple way for parents, carers, and supporters to help us provide additional resources for our school. The list includes items that would make a real difference to our classrooms, learning spaces, and pupils' experiences. If you'd like to contribute, just click the link to view the wish list, choose an item you'd like to donate, and complete your purchase as you normally would. The item will be delivered directly to the school, and your generosity will go straight to benefiting our children. It's a quick and easy way to support us—and every item, big or small, is truly appreciated!



Braiswick School Photographs

The children had their school photographs taken this week, and everyone found their best smiles! The printed proofs have now been sent home for you to view. If you would like to place an order, you can do so either **online** by following the instructions on the proof, or by **completing the order form** and returning it to school **by Monday 6th October**. Please ensure any paper orders are returned with the correct payment in the envelope provided. Thank you for supporting this lovely keepsake opportunity!

Website Calendar

We are gradually populating the website calendar with everything that is happening in school this academic year. Please do take the time to check it to keep up to date. Thank you.



Harvest Festival - Friday 10th October at 2.30pm

We're excited to invite parents and carers to join us for our Harvest Festival, which will be held at **Rusper Church** on **Friday 10th October at 2:30pm**. This year, our children have chosen to support **Horsham Matters**, a local charity that provides essential support to residents in need across the district, including help with food, household fuel, and furniture.

A list of suitable donation items is displayed on the board outside the school office. Your contributions will make a real difference to families in our community.

Save the Date - Friday 17th October at 2.30pm

Blossom and Willow classes would like to warmly invite you into school on Friday 17th October at 2.30pm to see the children proudly share their Then and Now Scrapbooks. This will be a lovely opportunity for children to showcase their work and for families to enjoy celebrating these precious memories together. Thank you so much for your support with this project – it really does bring history to life in a way that the children never forget!

Blossom Class

Wow! What a start to the academic year for the Blossoms Class. First, I'd like to say that everyone in the infant year group and at Rusper is incredibly proud of how well the children have settled into school life.

I'm pleased to announce that we have officially started phonics. This week, the children have been introduced to the sounds: s, a, t and p. They have loved exploring the letter-themed-based learning to promote the acquisition of each new sound.

Our topic this term is 'All about me!' The children have had the opportunity to share their wonderful 'all about me' bags, painting self-portraits and discovering who they are.

In other exciting news, the Blossoms class found a lizard-type creature! We are very lucky to have access to the forest school area, and whilst exploring, we found a range of mini-beasts, but best of all was the little lizard.



And finally...

Please find the latest edition of the Bohunt Education Trust magazine, BETTER Times - Issue 21, Autumn 2025. This edition marks BET's tenth anniversary celebration highlights and includes news and updates from across our brilliant family of ten schools. In this edition there is a page about Rusper joining the Trust and also a page with Eden and Freya's inspirational people reflection writing from last term.

https://www.bohunttrust.co.uk/news-main/better-times/



